Town of Greene - Selectmen's Meeting November 4,1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on November 18, 1996.

Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chair

Kevin Mower

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Ronald Grant

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary

Tim called the Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:00 P.M..

Ron read aloud the minutes of October 21, 1996 Selectmen's meeting. On Moe's motion and Kevin's second, the Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes with recommended corrections.

PUBLIC DISCUSSION:

Barbara Bubier asked about the news items on the Town Office number listed for rides to polls. She also asked how to get all the Monday night meetings televised.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Judy read aloud the Treasurer's Report of November 4.

ROADS:

Judy reported to the Board that the highway crew is cutting brush at the Railroad Crossings. They completed the slab at the transfer station. The new plow is ready. Ron reported that the Stetson Road bridge is scheduled for replacing anytime from July 15 to October 15. The College Road will be closed for 3-5 days. Judy reported that there is enough winter sand for 1-2 storms. Questions if the first two deliveries to be done by contractor.

REQUEST FOR USE OF TOWN LAND:

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Kevin's second to approve of the use of Town Land by B. Tutilus for a tree stand for 1996 hunting season. This decision was made after consulting the Conservation Commission. The Board asked Judy to construct and sign the letter for the Board conveying that permission.

COMMERCIAL PAVING:

Judy reported the Tarring Road Survey is done. There is a need to meet with a representative from Commercial Paving about the funding levels and length of the project. The Selectmen decided to meet with this representative on 11/14/96 at 6:00 pm.

AUDIT AWARD:

On Moe's motion and Ron's second, the Board unanimously voted to award the Bid for the 1996 Audit of Town Records to Emerson, Frasier & Shorette with a bid cost of \$4710.

BMV LETTER:

The Board noted the change in auto registration forms from the State. It was noted that this change would increase the work load for staff. They had asked the Town Manager to construct a letter for signature to convey their comments on the new registration form. The Selectmen signed the letter to Motor Vehicle.

OLD BUSINESS OTHER:

Kevin reported that the cables are hooked up to guardrails on Sabattus Lake.

Ron questioned if Greene received a refund from Worker's Compensation. Judy would look into this matter.

Ron reported that he will be attending an MMA Elected Officials Workshop on November 19 2-8 pm.

The Board voted unanimously to appoint the election clerks listed on Ron's motion and Moe's second.

HOLIDAY MEETING:

On Kevin's motion and Ron's second, the Board voted not to meet on Monday, November 11th and to post the 14th Selectmen meeting. The Board voted unanimously. The warrant is to be ready by Friday.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

On Moe's motion and Ron's second, the Board voted to go into executive session regarding poverty abatement application, personnel, and litigation. The Selectmen will make any announcements after the Executive Session. The Board voted unanimously. The Board convened in executive session at 7:44 p.m. and returned at 7:57 p.m. The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Kevin's second to deny the poverty abatement.

The Board reported that on the ongoing litigation, it is waiting to be signed. The part time applications were reviewed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Conservation Commission: Kevin reported that the sign is up at Recreation Drive.

Solid Waste Committee: Moe reported that the Solid Waste Committee is going over recommendations for the Board of Selectmen on changing to the recycling ordinance.

CEO COMPLAINTS:

Tim reported the following:

- 1) Schott Dave is looking at the lot by the cemetery
- 2) Teacutter waiting for one bit of evidence

Planning Board meeting.

ASSESSING QUESTIONS:

RJD Appraisal firm is in town doing the quarterly review. The Selectmen will meet with them regarding Personal Property.

The Selectmen signed the weekly warrants while Tim read aloud the announcements.

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Kevin's second to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 7-45 P.M..

Respectfully submitted, Sally Ann Hebert Recording Secretary

Accepted and Approved,

Chair, Board of Selectmen